SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

9/13/10

Meeting called to order at 2:00pm on September 13, 2010
Members Present:
Cyndi Holm

Bill Keehr






Jim Kor


Deb Almer






Jeff Kuiper

Mark Senkyr
Guest:  Joel Laeke

New Members:  Paris Koehler, Matt Paulson, Andrew Breth.




Jim Kor:  The first phase of campus elevator upgrades is finished.  More money has been allotted to do further upgrades.  The most time consuming one will be the Fine Arts Building, which will be done in the summer of 2011.  Emails will be sent out when these upgrades are to take place.

The Science & Math Building which is under construction will be completed in December, 2010.

Jim will work with Living Connected in getting the Fire Alarm Panel to be put in test mode one building at a time, not all academic buildings or all housing buildings etc…   

Bill Keehr:  Will keep a log of snow removal dates and salt use, plus a log of calls regarding safety complaints on campus.
Joel Laeke:  A safety harness and life line equipment has been purchased for the Theatre Dept. and training will be given within the next 2 weeks on how to use it.
Joel also asks that each department keep updated logs and paper trails regarding training that’s given for their employees.  Joel will make sure each department gets the proper training at the proper times.

At the last meeting Jerry Haas had a concern regarding the location of the lifeguards while on duty in approximatey to the pool area.  Joel will make contact with Patty Erickson regarding this issue.

Deb Almer: There were 3 recordable injuries to report from 1-1-1- until today, 9-13-10.  
Mark Senkyr:  When a fire alarm goes off, everyone needs to be evacuated from the building in which the alarm is showing a possible fire.  They may return when given the all clear.  
Mike Munford will email faculty, staff and students as a reminder to leave the buildings.

Jeff Kuiper:  He has the operating procedure drafted regarding student accidents on campus but needs approximately one month to get it posted to the SMSU website.

Cyndi Holm:  There is a permanent stop sign that’s been added to Wefald Drive/State Street South to control the speed of vehicles at this corner.

The next power outage will possibly be scheduled for Christmas break in December.  Mark Senkyr also mentioned during the summer of 2011, the west side of campus, during the evening hours will be another power outage.
Mike Munford:  Don Beckering from MnSCU will be spending 3 days at SMSU to do a compliance id fire/environmental health and safety check.  This is not mandated but on a volunteer basis only.  He will be here between September 30, 2010 and October 1, 2010.

Joel Laeke mentioned every staff member in the Safety Committee group will be included in this review.
In closing, Mike Munford wanted to express what an excellent job Maren Larson and Brian Ehlenbach did in preparing and planning the H1N1 Preparedness Plan.  
Meeting adjourned at 2:45p.m.  

Minutes submitted by: Laurie Taveirne

Minutes approved by:  Mike Munford, Director of University Public Safety (Chair)

